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Exeter Community Forum       
STEERING GROUP MEETING 28/02/17 @ Paris Street Civic Centre
Present:
Dawn Rivers


ECC

Diana Moore


ECF Chair/Alphington Village Forum 
Rory McNeile


Newtown Community Association

Cllr Duncan Wood                         ECC (Communities Portfolio Holder)
Niall MacLeod


St Leonards Community Association
Peter Hearne


ECC 

Prof Robin Durie

Exeter University (1st half of meeting)

Jill Day



ECC (2nd half of meeting)

Diana Moore chaired the meeting. 
1.
Professor Robin Durie spoke initially about ‘measuring impact’ work that he is engaged with as part of the ‘Urban Living’ pilot programmes that he is currently working on and which sits as part of a strategy of developing more publically engaged research that has impact locally, nationally and internationally.  The university is keen to be at the forefront of this work and access funding streams that have particular focus on sustainability and climate change.  The work needs significant stakeholder engagement as an integral part of this.  He went on to say that there are multiple ways of thinking about measuring impact and raised questions for the Forum to consider:-
· What is ECF hoping to achieve from this evaluation process?

· Can the forum identify the problems that a given project is trying to solve in order to then measure impact?

He went on to highlight that it is early days in developing rigorous impact measurement in complex, multi layered community strategy.  He suggested that ECF should seek to make use of ‘ready access’ data as well as qualitative data from within communities …. Seek to capture data on the spot from those engaged in projects (Diaries of evidence).
Diana explained that ECF strategic objectives are really about empowering communities to effect change and questioned how this might begin to be measured.  Rory suggested that measuring effect in terms of what CIL money achieves in communities is important.  Niall raised his view that health and wellbeing are the vital long term outcomes of ECF projects and strategy.  Cllr. Duncan raised the point that ‘hard data’ evidence as well as soft evidence would be important in terms of approaching other funding streams in due course.  He suggested that a broad dataset would be necessary based on measurable outcomes which in turn imply impact.

Diana reflected that it is important that communities in Exeter are seen as the key target audiences for the communication of this work.  Prof. Robin that measurement of evidence will need to focus at the individual project level – this then informs the higher level strategy at the programme level.  Niall pointed out the need to build on existing practice and work with Wellbeing Exeter in a joined up way.  Prof Robin highlighted Lambeth borough Council as a model that is similar in ethos to the ECF programme and could form a basis to follow. 
The question was raised as to what specifically can be done to start the process of measurement.  Prof. Robin will talk to his funders about making time available to work with ECF on this.  Niall suggested that contact is made with Exeter College to take data gathering forward involving students as part of their coursework.  

Diana thanked Prof. Robin for his contribution to the meeting on his departure.  
2.
Jill Day joined the meeting and introduced herself as the ECC lead on strategic planning and the Exeter Local Plan.  She explained that the Greater Exeter Strategic Plan (GESP) is informed by the Development Delivery Plan but that at the moment, the DDA is further developed.  Jill suggested that the DDA is perhaps of more relevance to the communities of the city because it has a specific focus on the city area.  Diana emphasised that communities in Exeter are nevertheless keen to engage with and inform the GESP.  Both documents contain statements of community involvement.
Jill will attend the next ECF Forum meeting on Tuesday 7th March 7 – 9pm (Sylvannia Hall, Mincinglake) to brief on and respond to discussion of the GESP.

3.
The minutes of the previous steering group meeting were accepted with minor amendments.

The remainder of the agenda was deferred until the next meeting on Monday 27th March 1000 – 1200 at the Civic Centre.

